
 

DECISION SESSION - EXECUTIVE MEMBER FOR HOUSING & 
SAFER NEIGHBOURHOODS 

 
MONDAY, 19 JUNE 2017 

 
DECISIONS 

 
Set out below is a summary of the decisions taken at the meeting of 
the Decision Session Executive Member for Housing & Safer 
Neighbourhoods held on Monday, 19 June 2017.  The wording used 
does not necessarily reflect the actual wording that will appear in the 
minutes. 
 
Members are reminded that, should they wish to call in a decision, 
notice must be given to Democracy Support Group no later than 4pm 
on the second working day after this meeting. 
 
If you have any queries about any matters referred to in this decision 
sheet please contact Louise Cook & Catherine Clarke (job-share). 
 
 

3. AMENDMENTS TO THE PRIVATE SECTOR ASSISTANCE 
POLICY  
 
 
Resolved:  

a) That the receipt of £1.101m from the Better 
Care Fund (BCF), complimented by the 
contribution from the Council’s own capital 
budget, be noted.  

 
b) That Option 1, to amend to the Private Sector 

Assistance Policy (the policy) and introduce a 
number of changes to the policy around the 
Disabled Facilities Grant (DFG) element, 
including some transitional arrangements, be 
agreed. 

 
Reason:  To ensure that the increased DFG funding 

allocation is used effectively and offers a 
prompt and streamlined service which aims to 
prevent, reduce and delay need for NHS 
commissioned and Social Care services.  

 


